
File No. 18-0166-S2

PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT (PLUM) COMMITTEE REPORT relative to 
an Application for Determination of Public Convenience or Necessity for the sale of 
alcoholic beverages for on-site consumption at Lyric Theatre located at 520, 520 1/2 and 
522 North La Brea Avenue.

Recommendations for Council action:

DETERMINE that the issuance of a liquor license at Lyric Theatre located at 520, 520 
1/2 and 522 North La Brea Avenue will serve a Public Convenience or Necessity and 
will not tend to create a law enforcement problem.

1.

ADOPT the FINDINGS of the Department of City Planning, attached to Council file 
No. 18-0166-S2, as the Findings of Council.

2.

3. GRANT the Application for Determination of Public Convenience or Necessity for the 
sale of alcoholic beverages for on-site consumption at 520, 520 1/2 and 522 North La 
Brea Avenue.

INSTRUCT the City Clerk to transmit this determination to the State Department of 
Alcoholic Beverage Control as the required findings under Business and Professions 
Code Section 23958.4.

4.

Applicant: Ryan Braun

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

TIME LIMIT FILE - AUGUST 29, 2018

(LAST DAY FOR COUNCIL ACTION - AUGUST 29, 2018)

(Scheduled pursuant to California Business and Professions Code 23958)

Summary:
At a regular meeting held on August 28, 2018, the PLUM Committee considered an 
application for the sale of alcoholic beverages at 520, 520 1/2 and 522 North La Brea 
Avenue. The Applicant provided comments in support of the project. After an opportunity for 
public comment, the Committee recommended to grant the application. This matter is now 
submitted to the Council for consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,



PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
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